
BOARD OF ALDERMEN 
Ordinance Committee Meeting 
and Public Hearing 
JUNE 7, 2010 
 
The Ordinance Committee of the Board of Aldermen held a meeting and public hearing on Monday, June 7, 
2010.  Chairman Giannattasio called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m. and proceeded to read the public notice 
as it appeared in the New Haven Register on June 2, 2010. 
 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT    ALSO PRESENT      
            
A. Giannattasio, Chairman    Mayor James L. Richetelli, Jr. 
P. Smith      Winthrop S. Smith, Jr., City Attorney 
J. Patterson       
N. Veccharelli      
 
Absent:  P. Staneski 
 
Chairman Giannattasio opened the public session of the Ordinance Committee at 7:21 p.m. regarding the 
following Ordinances: 
 

1. An Ordinance Amending an Ordinance establishing Compensation of City Officials and Employees 
in the Service of the City of Milford (Director, Department of Permitting and Land Use). 

 
Speakers in Favor – none. 
 
Speakers in Opposition – none. 
 
Chairman Giannattasio closed the public hearing at 7:22 p.m. 
 
Ald. P. Smith and Ald. Patterson made and seconded a motion to forward to the full Board of Aldermen with a 
favorable recommendation an Ordinance Amending an Ordinance Establishing Compensation of City Officials 
and Employees in the Service of the City of Milford (Director, Department of Permitting and Land Use). 
 
Ald. P. Smith stated for the record it was her understanding this is a housekeeping matter and aligns itself with 
the budget for fiscal year 2010-2011 for non-reps. 
 
Mayor Richetelli stated this puts a salary amount on the position and now it must be codified.  He explained 
there is a new position and that position must be included in the Ordinance.  He also stated this puts it in line 
with this year’s budget. 
 
Motion carried unanimously. 
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Being no further business, Ald. Patterson and Ald. P. Smith made and seconded a motion to adjourn.  Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 
The Committee adjourned at 7:24 p.m. 
 
        
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Kathleen K. Huber 
       Recording Secretary 
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